
Director’s Report 
November 2023 

 

 

 

Personnel:  

• Nothing to report 

 

Building: 

 

• Driveway USA Sealcoating will have the parking lot completed by the end of November 

• Frontline installation of the cameras should be completed mid-December 

• Met with OLA to revise the report phase of their contract and will be moving forward with 

the schematic phase. OLA has been in touch with both Hughes and Jersey Controls 

• Tesla reached out to me regarding possible installation of 2 Tesla EV chargers they would 

provide at no cost. We would be responsible for installation. Looking into an Orange & 

Rockland grant 

• Election day – work with Rockland Board of Elections to ensure distance markers and 

electioneering does not occur within that space of the building. Better training to handle bad 

behavior of candidates on property 

• Annual Fire Inspection occurred on 11/8/23, minor items to be corrected 

 

Programs: 

 

• In September newsletter mailed, we placed a donation envelope. To date we have received 

$4,373 

• Paper Engineer Matthew Rhinehart held a zoom on 11/14. 

 

Committee Meetings: 

 

Future 

 

• Monthly department head meetings 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Darlene Alessi 

11/16/23 

 


